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KEY MESSAGES


August, 2013

1. ADEQUACY is the most important issue that must be addressed in social assistance reform.  Everyone on social assistance should have enough income for nutritious food, shelter, transportation, and all their other needs. People with disabilities also have additional costs related to disability and to the fact that they need support for a long time.  

2. EMPLOYMENT SUPPORTS, education and training suitable for any level of job readiness and skills should be available to anyone with a disability who wants to work.  It must always remain voluntary for people with disabilities to work.

3. A PARTICIPATION ALLOWANCE should be available everywhere in the province for people who volunteer in their communities, since it is good for the health and well-being of both the individual and the community, and may lead to employment for some.
4. ONTARIO DISABILITY SUPPORT PROGRAM SHOULD REMAIN A SEPARATE PROGRAM run by the province, and not be combined with Ontario Works. People with disabilities need their own program with rules that address the particular needs of people with disabilities, and the fact that they are more likely to need support for a long time.  
5. SHARING HOUSING with a roommate or partner should not result in reduced income, because incomes are already much too low, and people have a right to share or develop relationships.

6. SPECIAL BENEFITS like medical transportation, diabetic or surgical supplies, service dog allowances, and wheelchair or other assistive device repairs are necessary and must be continued to be provided to social assistance recipients.  There should be no cuts to any special benefits in the name of “simplifying” the rules, unless people are provided adequate income and support for all of their needs.
7. The SPECIAL DIET ALLOWANCE which pays for the extra costs for people who need particular food which costs more than a regular nutritious diet because of a health condition, must be maintained. Even if rates were adequate, people with those illnesses would still face those additional costs.
For more information, see: http://www.odspaction.ca/page/resources-advocacy
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